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Brief Description: Renewing contracts of insurance that are subject to RCW 48.18.290.

Sponsors: Senators Keiser and Winsley; by request of Insurance Commissioner.

Brief Summary of Bill

· Eliminates the policy renewal requirement for an insurance policy expressly stating that
the policy is not renewable.

Hearing Date: 2/20/02

Staff: Thamas Osborn (786-7129).

Background:

Subject to specified exceptions, the insurance code requires that insurance contracts be
renewable. An insurer may be excepted from this requirement if it provides the insured with
written notice of the refusal to renew at least 45 days prior to the expiration of the policy.
The written notice must include a statement explaining the reason for non-renewal.

There are types of limited-duration insurance policies that are intended to be in effect for
only a single term and for which the renewal requirement is irrelevant. Examples of such
policies include those related to the insuring of a single event, such as an airline flight or
public concert. Current law, however, requires that the non-renewal notice be provided with
respect to such policies, even though the insured never contemplated renewal at the time the
insurance contract was initiated.

Summary of Bill:

An insurer need not provide advance written notice of non-renewal with respect to an
insurance contract that explicitly states that it is for a single term and thus not renewable.

Technical amendments are made for the purpose of clarifying existing terminology.
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Appropriation: None.

Fiscal Note: Not Requested.

Effective Date: Ninety days after adjournment of session in which bill is passed.
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